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(d) Total emissions of polonium-210 
from the plant do not exceed 4.5 curies 
per year. 
Alternative operating conditions, 
which can be shown to achieve an over-
all removal efficiency for emissions of 
polonium-210 which is equal to or 
greater than the efficiency which 
would be achieved under the operating 
conditions described in paragraphs (a), 
(b), and (c) of this section, may be used 
with prior approval of the Adminis-
trator. A facility shall apply for such 
approval in writing, and the Adminis-
trator shall act upon the request with-
in 30 days after receipt of a complete 
and technically sufficient application. 

[56 FR 65943, Dec. 19, 1991] 

§ 61.123 Emission testing. 
(a) Each owner or operator of an ele-

mental phosphorus plant shall test 
emissions from the plant within 90 
days of the effective date of this stand-
ard and annually thereafter. The Ad-
ministrator may temporarily or perma-
nently waive the annual testing re-
quirement or increase the frequency of 
testing, if the Administrator deter-
mines that more testing is required. 

(b) The Administrator shall be noti-
fied at least 30 days prior to an emis-
sion test so that EPA may, at its op-
tion, observe the test. 

(c) An emission test shall be con-
ducted at each operational calciner or 
nodulizing kiln. If emissions from a 
calciner or nodulizing kiln are dis-
charged through more than one stack, 
then an emission test shall be con-
ducted at each stack and the total 
emission rate from the calciner or kiln 
shall be the sum of the emission rates 
from each of the stacks. 

(d) Each emission test shall consist 
of three sampling runs that meet the 
requirements of § 61.125. The phosphate 
rock processing rate during each run 
shall be recorded. An emission rate in 
curies per Mg or curies per ton of phos-
phate rock processed shall be cal-
culated for each run. The average of all 
three runs shall apply in computing 
the emission rate for the test. The an-
nual polonium-210 emission rate from a 
calciner or nodulizing kiln shall be de-
termined by multiplying the measured 
polonium-210 emission rate in curies 
per Mg or curies per ton of phosphate 

rock processed by the annual phos-
phate rock processing rate in Mg 
(tons). In determining the annual phos-
phate rock processing rate, the values 
used for operating hours and operating 
capacity shall be values that will maxi-
mize the expected processing rate. For 
determining compliance with the emis-
sion standard of § 61.122, the total an-
nual emission rate is the sum of the 
annual emission rates for all operating 
calciners and nodulizing kilns. 

(e) If the owner or operator changes 
his operation in such a way as to in-
crease his emissions of polonium-210, 
such as changing the type of rock proc-
essed, the temperature of the calciners 
or kilns, or increasing the annual phos-
phate rock processing rate, then a new 
emission test, meeting the require-
ments of this section, shall be con-
ducted within 45 days under these con-
ditions. 

(f) Each owner or operator of an ele-
mental phosphorus plant shall furnish 
the Administrator with a written re-
port of the results of the emission test 
within 60 days of conducting the test. 
The report must provide the following 
information: 

(1) The name and location of the fa-
cility. 

(2) The name of the person respon-
sible for the operation of the facility 
and the name of the person preparing 
the report (if different). 

(3) A description of the effluent con-
trols that are used on each stack, vent, 
or other release point and an estimate 
of the efficiency of each device. 

(4) The results of the testing, includ-
ing the results of each sampling run 
completed. 

(5) The values used in calculating the 
emissions and the source of these data. 

(6) Each report shall be signed and 
dated by a corporate officer in charge 
of the facility and contain the fol-
lowing declaration immediately above 
the signature line: ‘‘I certify under 
penalty of law that I have personally 
examined and am familiar with the in-
formation submitted herein and based 
on my inquiry of those individuals im-
mediately responsible for obtaining the 
information, I believe that the sub-
mitted information is true, accurate 
and complete. I am aware that there 
are significant penalties for submitting 
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false information including the possi-
bility of fine and imprisonment. See, 18 
U.S.C. 1001.’’ 

[54 FR 51699, Dec. 15, 1989, as amended at 65 
FR 62156, Oct. 17, 2000] 

§ 61.124 Recordkeeping requirements. 
The owner or operator of any plant 

must maintain records documenting 
the source of input parameters includ-
ing the results of all measurements 
upon which they are based, the calcula-
tions and/or analytical methods used to 
derive values for input parameters, and 
the procedure used in emission testing. 
This documentation should be suffi-
cient to allow an independent auditor 
to verify the accuracy of the results of 
the emission testing. These records 
must be kept at the site of the plant 
for at least five years and, upon re-
quest, be made available for inspection 
by the Administrator, or his authorized 
representative. 

§ 61.125 Test methods and procedures. 
(a) Each owner or operator of a 

source required to test emissions under 
§ 61.123, unless an equivalent or alter-
nate method has been approved by the 
Administrator, shall use the following 
test methods: 

(1) Method 1 of appendix A to 40 CFR 
part 60 shall be used to determine sam-
ple and velocity traverses; 

(2) Method 2 of appendix A to 40 CFR 
part 60 shall be used to determine ve-
locity and volumetric flow rate; 

(3) Method 3 of appendix A to 40 CFR 
part 60 shall be used for gas analysis; 

(4) Method 5 of appendix A to 40 CFR 
part 60 shall be used to collect particu-
late matter containing the polonium- 
210; and 

(5) Method 111 of appendix B to 40 
CFR part 61 shall be used to determine 
the polonium-210 emissions. 

[54 FR 51699, Dec. 15, 1989, as amended at 65 
FR 62156, Oct. 17, 2000] 

§ 61.126 Monitoring of operations. 
(a) The owner or operator of any 

source subject to this subpart using a 
wet-scrubbing emission control device 
shall install, calibrate, maintain, and 
operate a monitoring device for the 
continuous measurement and recording 
of the pressure drop of the gas stream 

across each scrubber. The monitoring 
device must be certified by the manu-
facturer to be accurate within ±250 pas-
cal (±1 inch of water). The owner or op-
erator of any source subject to this 
subpart using a wet-scrubbing emission 
control device shall also install, cali-
brate, maintain, and operate a moni-
toring device for the continuous meas-
urement and recording of the scrubber 
fluid flow rate. These continuous meas-
urement recordings shall be main-
tained at the source and made avail-
able for inspection by the Adminis-
trator, or his authorized representa-
tive, for a minimum of 5 years. 

(b) The owner or operator of any 
source subject to this subpart using an 
electrostatic precipitator control de-
vice shall install, calibrate, maintain, 
and operate a monitoring device for the 
continuous measurement and recording 
of the primary and secondary current 
and the voltage in each electric field. 
These continuous measurement record-
ings shall be maintained at the source 
and made available for inspection by 
the Administrator, or his authorized 
representative, for a minimum of 5 
years. 

[56 FR 65943, Dec. 19, 1991] 

§ 61.127 Exemption from the reporting 
and testing requirements of 40 CFR 
61.10. 

All facilities designated under this 
subpart are exempt from the reporting 
requirements of 40 CFR 61.10. 

Subpart L—National Emission 
Standard for Benzene Emis-
sions from Coke By-Product 
Recovery Plants 

SOURCE: 54 FR 38073, Sept. 14, 1989, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 61.130 Applicability, designation of 
sources, and delegation of author-
ity. 

(a) The provisions of this subpart 
apply to each of the following sources 
at furnace and foundry coke by-product 
recovery plants: tar decanters, tar 
storage tanks, tar-intercepting sumps, 
flushing-liquor circulation tanks, 
light-oil sumps, light-oil condensers, 
light-oil decanters, wash-oil decanters, 
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